

Town Hall, Watford, WD17 3EX
T 01923 226400 F 01923 278100
DX 51529 Watford
TID@watford.gov.uk
watford.gov.uk

Enquiries to: Andrew Sturgeon

Phone no: 01923 226400

Our reference: WRR21/NA3/SC

Date: 18th February 2022

Dear Resident,

<u>Tunnel Wood Road – Statutory consultation on proposed changes to waiting restrictions.</u>

Thank you for your feedback and comments, following the informal consultation we carried out with residents in December 2021.

Ward Councillors and officers reviewed all feedback received from the informal consultation and have agreed to proceed to statutory consultation on proposals to extend the existing No Waiting At Any Time (double yellow lines) on the south east side of Tunnel Wood Road between Nascot Wood Road and Rufford Close. The proposals are shown on the drawing attached for your information.

The statutory consultation period commences on Friday 18th February. Representations of support or objections to the proposal, together with the grounds on which they are made must be sent in writing to Justin Bloomfield, Head of Parking, Town Hall, Watford, WD17 3EX, or by email to TID@watford.gov.uk .The deadline for the receipt of objections or representations of support is 23:59 on Friday 11th March 2022.

All comments will be considered by Ward Councillors and officers prior to any decision being made on whether to implement the proposals.

Yours faithfully

Andrew Sturgeon Senior Traffic Engineer



